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Dear [Title] [Surname],

At ............................... Surgery we take patient safety very seriously. We follow the latest advances in medical research and continually update and review our clinical practice to ensure patient care is of the highest standard. 

Recent research has highlighted a significant risk to patient safety around the use of opioid type painkillers for chronic pain. 

We know that these drugs are helpful in pain of recent onset for example a broken bone and they are also effective in patients with cancer related pain. 

However, medical evidence supporting the benefits of opioid type painkillers for chronic pain is more limited and it is thought that they are not as effective at relieving pain when taken for more than a few months. 
Opioid medicines can cause some problems or side effects when you take them for long periods of time, this may include constipation, itching, weight gain, lack of sex drive and difficulty breathing at night. Where opioid drugs are taken for many months or years it can affect your body in a number of ways and lead to further problems including reduced fertility, irregular periods, erectile dysfunction in men (the inability to keep an erection), reduced ability to fight infection and increased levels of pain. 

In addition, prolonged use of opioids leads to many patients developing a physical dependence which can occur without an opioid use disorder. Where patients experience this, discontinuation can cause an unpleasant withdrawal syndrome, which may include both physical and psychological features. 
With this in mind, it is important to consider the risks and benefits of continued opioid therapy with your prescriber on a regular basis. Our records indicate that you are being prescribed the following opioid(s) for chronic pain: 
[insert drug name, strength, and dose] 
In order to reduce the risks that may be associated with using these medicines, we would like to see you to discuss the current research and new methods of managing chronic pain with less emphasis on drug therapy. We recognise that you may be worried about any changes to your medication. Experience has shown that many patients can reduce their dose slowly to safer levels without side-effects and without any deterioration in their pain. In fact, a number of patients have even managed to stop completely over time and have noticed that they feel better, more alert and with extra energy.

Please be assured that there are no plans to suddenly stop any medication. Your body will be used to taking these medications, and possibly now dependent, so any sudden changes could result in withdrawal symptoms. Any changes to your medicines will need to be managed carefully through your healthcare professional. Please do not stop taking your medicine suddenly. 
Please book a face-to-face appointment with a doctor of your choice before your next medication repeat is due and we’ll work together towards a safer, more effective treatment plan.

Yours sincerely

Dr [insert name] and partners
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